CRESWELL PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk: Mrs Lisa Horritt

www.creswellparishcouncil.co.uk
Email: Clerk@creswellparishcouncil.co.uk

Annual Public Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 3rd April 2017 at 7.00 pm at the School Hall, Tillington Manor Primary School, Young Avenue, Holmcroft.

1.
Welcome by the Chairman of Creswell Parish Council – Councillor Maria Redfern
Cllr Redfern welcomed residents to the meeting and thanked everyone for coming. 
A one minute silence was held led by Cllr Cross in remembrance of Tom Doubtfire, resident of Creswell Grove and former Chairman, Vice-chairman and Clerk of Creswell Parish serving for many years.

Apologies have been received from Cllr J Cantrill, Cllr S Leighton, Cllr F Chapman, Mr C Moore, Mr R Allsop, Mr and Mrs Breeze, Mr Steele, Mr H Hidderley.
2.
Minutes of the 2016 Annual Public Meeting.

These are attached (Appendix 1). There were no questions raised by the public in relation to the minutes and they were accepted as a true record by the meeting.

3.
Presentation by Speedwatch Staffordshire Co-ordinator Michelle Shaker
Michelle works at Staffordshire Safer Roads Partnership which partners with the police and county council. 
She showed residents a map of the County which showed 25 new speed watch groups starting, with 48 active groups. Sadly Creswell’s group is inactive due to the co-ordinator suffering ill health.
Ideally more volunteers are required to ensure the group can continue. This can be as little as an hour a month as the more people available, the more sessions can be carried out. Currently not just speed is monitored, but also mobile phone use and HGV’s.

In 2017 road policing is high on the agenda. Mobile units will be supporting speed watch and making prosecutions at the roadside. Vehicles are also followed up for no insurance. 

Questions raised included mobile speed vans – there are only 6 in the whole County but they have visited Creswell. Average speed cameras were also discussed, Woodseaves has been used as a pilot area but this has caused issues with vehicles using other routes to avoid. They are very expensive and there is no grant funding available.

Michelle left information about speed watch and sign up forms with the Clerk and urged residents to get involved. The Chairman thanked Michelle for attending.
4.
Reports by Local Borough and County Councillors
Cllr Ray Sutherland updated the meeting about Stafford Borough Council. The Council tax has increased this year by 1.9% to reflect reductions in funding from central government. Stafford Borough Council have not reduced any services, they continue to strive to improve them. Some services have been re-organised and shared such as finance.
He also updated the meeting ref Strawson’s application ref Creswell Grove field. Previously outline permission for a mixed use development had been granted on the site but this had expired. New outline permission plus the additional of a petrol station was submitted and subsequently withdrawn due to the recommendation to refuse partially based on the fact that the land was not included in the local plan.

Cllr Sutherland advised that this is currently under legal challenge and he could not comment any further.

County Councillor Frank Chapman was unable to attend. Jeremy Pert spoke about the good work that Frank has completed during his time as County Councillor for the last 4 years. He also served as a Borough Council and on Eccleshall Parish Council giving over 10 years’ service to public life. 
Frank has been hugely successful in delivering on the ground – speed and road improvements such as Gateways. He was also instrumental in the installation of double yellow lines on Primepoint. He will not be standing for re-election this time.
5. 
Statement (circulated) of the Parish Councils main activities over the past 12 months.

These are attached to the minutes – appendix 2.

Chairman’s Address – this is attached to the minutes (appendix 3)

6.
Financial Report by the Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer

This was read out by the Clerk and is attached – appendix 4. There were no questions on the financial expenditure for the year.
7. 
Planning Issues in the Parish – Clerk
This was prepared and read by the Clerk - Appendix 5
8.         Public Forum
Lighting at Arnold Clark was raised. This is being dealt with by Stafford Borough Council enforcement team and some works were due to take place. Cllr Cross agreed to chase up if this was done and further action required. 
Litter on the motorway island was raised. The Clerk has requested a litter pick, several residents raised that the slip road would be closed for a few evenings and requested whether the litter could be cleared then.
9. 
Close and return of attendance register

Cllr Redfern thanked the public for attending and wished them goodnight. She thanked Cllr Cantrill and the Clerk for assisting her organising the drinks and Cllr Cross for attending the door.
The meeting closed at 8.00pm
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